
Dear Parents

As we settle in to the Spring term, it is fantastic to see our pupils enjoying learning
and making such brilliant progress.   We have also been working hard on creating
our School Rules, which have been posted to our website today and are included
in this week’s Bulletin.  At Lady Lane Park, we believe in creating a supportive,
positive, and enriching environment for all children. Our rules are based on core
values that help us grow into responsible, kind, and respectful individuals.  

In the Summer, we will be saying goodbye to Mrs Lorimer and Mrs Scott as they
leave their positions at Lady Lane Park.  I would like to take a moment to thank
them both for their dedication and passion in inspiring our students in Music and
Drama. Their contributions to our school’s performing arts have been truly
valued, and they will be greatly missed by both staff and students.

As they move on to new opportunities, we want to reassure families that we
remain committed to providing high-quality drama and music education. We are
actively seeking the best possible replacements to continue building on the strong
foundations they have laid. 

From Monday, our Junior pupils will begin their GL Assessments in Maths &
English. All assessments will be completed by the time we break up for half-term
and assessment data will be shared with you at your next Junior Parent’s
Consultations on Wednesday 19th & Thursday 20th March.   

Next Thursday is our Junior Department trip to Young Voices in Manchester and I
know all our pupils and staff will have an exciting time. I will be travelling over to
Manchester in the evening to watch this incredible concert, so I look forward to
seeing some of you there too! The children will be late back on Thursday evening,
so I have agreed that all pupils who attended the concert can have a late start of
10.30am on Friday. I appreciate that if they have a sibling in school, this may also
apply to them.

I hope you all have a lovely weekend 

Mrs Arnold & The Team

Lady Lane Park School &
Nursery
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Form 1 children working hard on their
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At Lady Lane Park, we believe in creating a supportive,
positive, and enriching environment for all children. Our

rules are based on core values that help us grow into
responsible, kind, and respectful individuals. 

Please read and follow these key expectations:

1. Be Kind and Respectful

Treat everyone with kindness, understanding, and empathy.
Show respect to your teachers, peers, and all members of our school

community.
Listen carefully, share, and work together to create a happy school

environment.

2. Work Hard and Aim High

Always put your best effort into your studies and activities.
Approach challenges with a positive attitude and a willingness to learn.

Strive to do your best every day, aiming high in everything you do.

3. Act Responsibly and Be a Good Role Model

Take responsibility for your actions and decisions.
Be a role model for others by demonstrating good behaviour and

integrity.
Help others, be honest, and take care of your belongings and the

environment.
Show consideration for others in our local community and beyond.

Help create a safe and inclusive environment for all.
Make good choices and support your classmates and teachers.

4. Represent Our School with Pride

Wear the school uniform with pride, ensuring it is neat and tidy at all
times.

Follow the school rules inside and outside of school to represent our
values.

Be a positive ambassador Lady Lane Park whenever you are in the
community or representing the school at events.

School Rules

.
 



During the School Day

Playtime Behaviour 
- You must play safely without hurting anyone. 

- We do not ‘play fight’ because we may hurt someone by accident. 
You must be kind, by including people in your games and sharing equipment. 

- When called, you must line up in your lining up order quickly
Lunchtime

- When called, you must line up in their lining up order quickly.
- You should use a quiet voice in the dinner hall. 

- You should finish what you are eating before leaving your seat.
- EVERYONE uses good manners during lunchtime, particularly

 when receiving food from the school kitchen and talking to staff. 
- Good manners’ means saying ‘please’ when you ask for something 

and ‘thank you’ when you receive it.
 End of the day routine 

Pupils must:
- Know to stay in a straight line while walking out of school. 
- Know that they must not go home until the teacher has 

checked that the correct adult is picking them up
- Know that these procedures are put in place

 to keep all children safe at home time. 
 Attendance and Punctuality

Pupils must:
- Know that they must try to attend school every day. 

- Know that they must try to arrive at school on time every day. 
- Know that attending school on time every day is 

important so that they don’t miss important learning.

Preventing Bullying
Pupils must know that bullying is:

- Hurting someone else on purpose
- Repetitive – it happens again and again 
- Can be physical, verbal, and emotional

Know that bullying can be indirect. This means: 
- Leaving people out of groups or games 

- Talking about someone behind their back 
- Standing by and watching someone 

get bullied without letting an adult know 
Know that if this happens online, it is called cyberbullying

Know that if you think you are being bullied you should tell an adult. 
Know that if you think someone is being bullied you should tell an adult. 

Know that bullying is unacceptable 
and that it will be dealt with seriously by all adults at Lady Lane Park School.

 

School Rules



Main Main (pre-selected) Options Dessert

M
O
N

Pasta 
& 5 Vegetable Sauce 

Jacket Potato
Cheese/Beans/Tuna

Melon, Blueberries &
Grapes

T
U
E

Savoury Beef & Yorkshire
Puddings

Jacket Potato
Cheese/Beans/Tuna

Vegetarian: Quorn
Halal: Lamb

Homemade Flapjack

W
E
D

Sausage Rolls, 
Chips & Beans

Jacket Potato
Cheese/Beans/Tuna

Vegetarian: Vegetarian
Roll

Halal: Chicken
Fruity Mousse

T
H
U

Cheese & Onion Quiche,
Potatoes & Peas

Jacket Potato
Cheese/Beans/Tuna

Fresh Sponge 
& Custard

F
R
I

Fish Cakes, Potatoes & Mixed
Vegetables

Jacket Potato
Cheese/Beans/Tuna

Cookies

Monday 3rd - FrIday 7th
february 2025



Da

te
s for your Diary

February

Monday 3rd - Friday 14th - gl assessments for Form 4 -
uvi

Thursday 6th - Junior Young voices, Manchester
sunday 9th - saturday 15th - UVI SKI trip to Italy
wednesday 12th - Form 3 Class Assembly 9.00AM

Friday 14th - nursery stay & play
Friday 14th - School closes for half-term
Monday 17th - friday 21st - Holiday club

march

wEDNESDAY 5TH-FRIDAY 7TH - fORM 4/5 rESIDENTIAL TO YORK
tHURSDAY 6TH - wORLD BOOK DAY 

-  NURSERY STAY & PLAY
TUESDAY 11TH - SPECIAL SPORTING HERO ASSEMBLY

tHURSDAY 13TH - wHOLE sCHOOL OPEN MORNING 9.30AM-
11.30AM

tHURSDAY 20TH - tRAVELLING bOOK FAIR
TUEDSDAY 25TH - SPORTING HERO WORKSHOPS


